MILESTONE HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

2022 POOL OPERATIONS
April 24, 2022

Montgomery County officials have announced that outdoor pools are allowed to open this year at
regular capacity without restrictions. We expect operations to resume as in years prior to the
pandemic. Updates and changes will be posted to the community website at www.milestonehoa.net
as they become available.

Last year we upgraded to an electronic pool pass system using Access Granted Systems. If you
applied for and received your passes last year, you do not have to apply again. These passes are
your permanent passes for as long as you reside in the community. Children under the age of 2
will not be required to have a pass. If you are renting a property, you will be required to provide a
copy of the first page with the property address and the signature page of your lease. Pool passes will
only be issued to owners that do not have an outstanding financial obligation to the Association. To
apply for your passes, please go to the pool pass portal at:

https://swimmingpoolpasses.net/milestone/

We encourage residents to use the on-line portal to register for your passes. However, there is an
option to print the pool pass application directly from the portal which can be completed and returned
by USPS mail. If you choose this option, please be sure to also print, sign and return the “Pool Use
Agreement” with the application so your passes can be issued. A signed agreement must be on file
to receive pool passes for your household. NO exceptions. There is no charge for the pool passes.
However, if you lose or misplace a pass there is a fee of $3 per replacement pass. Reminder:
please keep your passes at the end of the season as they are your permanent passes for as
long as you reside in the community.

Each household will also receive ten (10) free guest “clicks” at the beginning of the season.
Additional guest passes (“clicks”) can be purchased for $10 and will include an additional 10 clicks.
Information of how to purchase additional guest passes can be found on-line using the above URL.
Please note: you will not receive a hard guest pass. The guest “clicks” will show up under your
property address when you check in at the pool.

We are happy to announce that RSV Pools will be returning to manage the pool operations again this
season.

The pool will open on Saturday, May 28™". The regular season hours will be Monday through
Thursday from 10:00 am to 8:30 pm; Friday through Sunday and holidays from 10:00 am to 9:00 pm.
However, while school is in session the pool will open at 3:00 pm on weekdays until 8:30 pm with the
exception of Fridays which will be open until 9:00 pm.

If you have any questions regarding passes or the pool opening, please contact Laura or Marcy at
LEtchison@IKOCM.com or MGrove@IKOCM.com You may also call (301) 924-4050.

We look forward to a great summer season ahead!
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